
Port of Kingston 
Kitsap County, WA 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 2024-01-24-01 

 
A Resolution of the Commission of the Port of Kingston 

 
A RESOLUTION DIRECTING THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR TO AMEND CONTRACT 

FOR ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES FOR COMMERCIAL DEVELOPMENT 
 

WHEREAS, the Port of Kingston has a contract (2023-03-15) with Wenzlau Architects for the general purposes of 
architectural design for commercial development, 
 
WHEREAS, effort under the contract includes design, and engineering documents and,  
 
WHEREAS, during the design process, there was additional amount of design effort due to various changes 
including public meetings, additional capacity for potential development, and drawings showing these options for 
County review, and  
 
WHEREAS, the total effort is estimated at a not-to-exceed amount of $140,000.00. 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Commissioners for the Port of Kingston hereby direct the Executive Director to amend 
the contract for architectural services with Wenzlau Architects P.S. for the planning and design for commercial 
development of Port property located at the southwest corner of Washington Boulevard and Main Street for a not-to-
exceed amount of $140,000.00. 
 

Passed by the Board of Commissioners for the Port of-Kingston, Kitsap County, Washington at a regular 
meeting held this 24th day of January, 2024. 
 
 
PORT OF KINGSTON 
KITSAP COUNTY, WASHINGTON 
 
 
_________________________________        Attest:___________________________ 
Mary McClure, Commissioner          Greg Englin, Executive Director 

 
 

_________________________________ 
Laura Gronnvoll, Commissioner 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Steve Heacock, Commissioner 
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